
We will combat all forms of discrimination in the Hemisphere. Equal rights and 
opportunities between men and women and the objective of ensuring active 
participation of women in all areas of national endeavor are priority tasks. We will 
continue to promote the full integration of indigenous populations and other 
vulnerable groups into political and economic life, with due respect for the 
characteristics and expressions that affirm their cultural identity. We will make a 
special effort to guarantee the human rights of all migrants, including migrant 
workers and their families. 

Overcoming poverty continues to be the greatest challenge confronted by our 
Hemisphere. We are conscious that the positive growth shown in the Americas in 
past years has yet to resolve the problems of inequity and social exclusion. We are 
detennined to remove the barriers that deny the poor access to proper nutrition, 
social services, a healthy environment, credit, and legal title to their property. We 
will provide greater support to micro and small enterprises, promote core labor 
standards recognized by the International Labor Organization (ILO), and use new 
technologies to improve the health conditions of every family in the Americas, 
with the technical support of the Pan-American Health Organization (PAHO), 
achieving greater levels of equity and sustainable development. 

With deep satisfaction, we note that peace, an essential value for human 
coexistence, is a reality in the Hemisphere. We underscore that Central America 
has become a zone of peace, democracy, and development and we recognize 
efforts to elhninate antipersonnel mines and to rehabilitate their victims. We will 
continue to foster confidence and security among our countries through such 
measures as those mentioned in the Santiago and San Salvador Declarations on 
Confidence- and Security-Building Measures. We encourage the pacific 
settlement of disputes. 

We will lend new impetus to the struggle against corruption, money laundering, 
terrorism, weapons trafficking, and the drug problem, including illicit use, and 
work together to ensure that criminals do not find  sale  haven anywhere in the 
Hemisphere. We are determined to persevere in this direction. 

In forging an alliance against drugs and applying the Hemispheric Anti-Drug 
Strategy, we welcome the start of formal negotiations at the May 4 meeting of 
Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) to be held in 
Washington within the framework of the Organization of American States (OAS), 
to establish an objective procedure for the multilateral evaluation of actions and 
cooperation to prevent and combat all aspects of the drug problem and related 
crimes, based on the principles of sovereignty, territorial integrity of States, shared 
responsibility, and with a comprehensive and balanced approach. 
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